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GETTING ON BOARD WITHé. JOY SULZER 

By Dennis Dillon (Lafayette Board Member) 
 

(Periodically, the newsletter will profile members of the Lafayette Board of 

Directors  This story looks at emeritus member Joy Sulzer.) 

 

     When David Kendall passed away in 1989, after a long illness, Lafayette 

Industries lost a friend, a volunteer and a longtime board member. 

     

     Kendall, who worked for Monsanto in its information systems 

department, joined the Lafayette Board in 1977 and served right up to the 

time of his death.  For many years, he was Lafayetteôs vice president of 

fundraising. After he retired from Monsanto, he helped install a computer 

system at the West workshop. 

     

     His valuable service to Lafayette is commemorated by a plaque on the wall of the West building in 

Manchester. 

      

     But David was not the only Kendall to contribute to Lafayetteôs success.  Joy Kendall Sulzer, his wife, also 

played a prominent role.  

 

     Joyôs involvement with Lafayette started in the early 1980s, when Lafayette was a smalltime business set in 

a modest warehouse building in Valley Park.  She was one of many volunteers who pitched in to help when the 

building was flooded in 1982. 

 

     ñThe water was very high,ò Joy recalls. ñThe men had to put on their hip boots and the women tried to 

retrieve as many records as we could. It was a lot of very hard work.ò 

 

     Soon after the flood, the board began looking for another site. Eventually, a new site was found and a 

building was constructed on Gaywood Dr., in Manchester, current site of the West workshop. 
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Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment opportunities 

to persons with developmental disabilities and to persons with other disabilities who are 
18 years or older. 

Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons who are 

disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To teach and to train 
persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To enhance self-worth and 

dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-quality business service through 

packaging, light assembly and commercial mailings  Ê To operate the center in a 

professional, fiscally responsible manner  Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


GETTING ON BOARD WITH é. JOY SULZER (Continued): 
 

 

     Initially, Joy served as a Lafayette volunteer, helping at employee parties, open houses and other events.  

The Kendalls owned some property in Manchester, near the intersection of Big Bend Rd. and Sulphur Springs 

Rd., which included three horses and an indoor riding arena.  They opened the arena to Lafayette employees 

and staff two years in a row for square dances.     In 1992, Joy was asked to join the Lafayette Board.  Not long 

after that, she became the fundraising chair, following in her late husbandôs footsteps. 

 

     ñIt was challenging, it was hard work, it was enjoyable and, most of all, it was rewarding,ò Joy says. ñWe 

had a great team during those years.ò 

 

     Joy remarried in 1993 and her new husband, Roger Sulzer, became an active supporter of Lafayette, helping 

at the golf fundraisers.  David Kendall, Jr., David and Joyôs son, has worked at Lafayette since 1983. 

 

     ñWhatôs been special was seeing how our son became involved at Lafayette and was so happy going to work 

every day,ò Joy says. ñSeeing him progress through the years, never once trying to take a day to say home.  He 

was ready to go to work every morningðand still is after all these years.ò 

 

     Joy, who worked as an Ozark Airlines flight attendant immediately after college (thatôs how she and David 

met) and taught fifth grade in the Parkway School District for 23 years, was an active Lafayette Board member 

for 21 years until she retired in 2013.  She is one of six emeritus board members, along with Bob and Ethel 

McLuen, Rich Frank, Ron Nelson and the late Jacqueline Gregerson. 

 

     ñItôs just been such a privilege being a part of this exceptional company,ò Joy says. 

 

 

JONATHAN BOYDôS TRIP TO HAWAII  By Liz Boyd (Proud Mother) 

 

We all had a wonderful time in Hawaii.  We visited the USS Missouri, and we climbed Diamond Head.  We 

also visited the Polynesian Culture Center, and went snorkeling and shopping!   

 

 

 

 

 

 







                                              

 

                                                                 



 

 

REMAINING 2018 ART CLASS SCHEDULE  

 

Notice September and October Classes are on Mondays! 

 

Monday, September 10th   Monday, October 15th   Friday, November 16th 

 

Holiday Art Show and Concert ï Monday, December 10, 2018 

 

Please note:  After-work activities require prompt pickup at 4:00 p.m.  Lafayette offices close at 4:00 

p.m., and it is difficult for staff to be available after hours.  Please be considerate and pickup on time! 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SEPTEMBER ART CLASS 

Monday, September 10, 2018 ï 3:00-4:00 p.m. 

 

Register today for the September Art Classes! 

 

Volunteers will give personal instruction for each project.  Everyone attending the Art Class will have the 

chance to participate in each Art Station.  Please turn in your registration to Becky S. at the front desk by 

September 4th. 

 

Question:  Email Alesia Roccia at aroccia@lafayetteindustries.com or call her at (636)227-5666, x1118. 

 

Name of Participant ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Preferred phone ________________________________ 

 

Preferred email ________________________________ 

 

Contact name / phone number of person picking up art student at 4:00 p.m. 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 
SAFETY TIP FOR AUGUST      By Tom Heitert (Safety Guru) 

 

     Yellow striping on the shop floors - you have seen it whenever you have walked through our 

plant.  We take for granted their presence, but what they accomplish is huge. 

     First, they provide convenience.  They allow greater flexibility when the production department 

assigns the shop floor. 

     They also aid in marking off areas for storage, work stations and, of course, walkways.  If these 

striped lines are discussed and enforced, they become a major safety feature. 

     The walkways are clearly marked, and create safe paths for employees to walk. 
 

 

SAFETY IS NO ACCIDENT    - MORE LATER ! 

mailto:aroccia@lafayetteindustries.com


     SARAH SANCHEZ IS  

    A GODMOTHER NOW!  

 
By Kathleen Allen 

(Proud Mother) 

 

Just wanted to share this 

picture with everyone of 

Sarah and her new 

goddaughter, Abigail Grace.  

Sarah got to baptize Abigail last Sunday, and she is a godparent along with her brother, Nathan Sanchez.  Sarah 

had one of her other brothers, Andrew, home for the celebration and he is going to be deployed with the Army 

for a year starting this month.  We celebrated Abigail's first birthday as well! 

 

 

RAFFLE KING TIM SITEK HONORED!  
 

Lafayette Industries honored Tim Sitek with his favorite lunch at Tuckerôs Place 

recently ð a bacon pizza!  You might be asking why he was honored with his favorite 

lunch?  Because for the umpteenth year in a row he can claim his rightful spot as Raffle 

King atop the raffle ticket podium.  Congratulations to Tim, Jr., and his father, Tim, Sr., 

and thank you for all of your hard work selling raffle tickets.  They have truly cornered 

the raffle ticket market at Lafayette.  Itôs a job well done! 

 

 

 

FLU CLINICS SCHEDULED:   Once again Lafayette Industries is partnering with 

Walgreenôs to provide on-site flu clinics for both Lafayette North and West workshops.  

Forms will be attached to August 10th pay stubs, and these forms need to be 

completed and returned to the front offices at both workshops by Monday, September 

17th.  The on-site flu clinics have already been scheduled for Thursday, October 4th, 

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. at North , then at West the flu clinic is scheduled for 

Thursday, October 11th, 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.  Getting a flu vaccination is a good 

idea to give you a better chance of staying healthy.  People across America got sick last year with the flu, and a 

record number of them ended up in a hospital.  A common sense reminder to everyone ï rather itôs the flu or 

not:  If you get sick, STAY HOME  and donôt spread your illness to anyone else, please!!  If you have a fever, 

24 hours after your fever breaks it is okay to return to work (at least according to the internet).  So be on the 

lookout for the forms in August, as they will need to be returned with a copy of your insurance cards.  Again:  

The deadline for returning the form will be Monday, September 17th. 

 

 

ROBBIE GREGG AND HIS MISSOURI BASKETBALL  

TEAM  WIN SILVER AT  NATIONAL  SPECIAL OLYMPICS  

 

Robbie Greggôs basketball team from Missouri won the silver medal 

at the National Special Olympics that took place last week in Seattle, 

Washington.  We are very proud of our state for being so well 

represented, and Robbie has a reason to be proud of his team and the 

way they played.  They practiced hard and it showed.  

Congratulations to you and your team, Robbie.  Your Lafayette 

family is proud of you all! 



 MY FAMILYôS STATE PARK TRIP   By Lillian Kwok (Proud Lafayette Employee) 

 

     We had a wonderful trip across the Yellowstone State Park in the last 8 days. 

     On Tuesday we arrived in Rapid City, South Dakota, to meet up with my Dadôs friends and the rest of the 

tour group.  Next day we all hopped on a big tour bus, and we were on our way to visit the famous Crazy Horse 

Memorial and the Mount Rushmore Monument.  We also stayed for the lighting ceremony at the Mount 

Rushmore Monument.  When they lighted up the monument they also played an inspiring performance of the 

National Anthem.  It was a humbling feeling. 

     We spent the next two days touring the Yellowstone State Park.  The tour guide explained to us about the 

formation of the hot springs and geysers.  We also watched the famous Old Faithful Geyser during its eruption.   

The temperature was cold, and the elevation while driving was over 6,000 feet above sea level.  I was short of 

breath while walking.  The tour guide told me it was called high altitude sickness, and he told me to slow down! 

     Day 6 we left the Yellowstone State Park for the magnificent Grand Teton National Park.  The view was 

fantastic.  I took many pictures there. 

     The last day we arrived in Salt Lake City, Utah.  We visited the world-famous Mormon Tabernacle temple. 

We stayed in Salt Lake City overnight, and then we flew back to St. Louis next morning. 

     The bus drove over 1,200 miles in the last 8 days.  We started in the State of South Dakota.  Then we drove 

through Wyoming, Idaho and ended in the state of Utah.  I saw lots of bison, elks and other wild animals during 

our trip. 

     I learned a lot about American history and geography during the trip.  It was a super fun trip! 

 

    

                WEST CAUGHT BEING SAFE  ï JUNE 2018 

 
Far Left:   Stacie Waller and Becky Crump are Juneôs drawing 

winners. 

Immediate Left:   Bennettôs Team #6 is this quarterôs Safety Team 

winner. 
 

West changed their procedure slightly on how we recognize 

those Caught Being Safe.  They call the names of the employees 

who were Caught Being Safe during the morning hours while they keep working safely.  Then during lunch 

those recognized as Being Safe get vending money as a reward for being safe.  At the end of the day the names 

of the big winners are drawn.  Their picture is taken, posted in the newsletter and weôre off to being safe in 

another month.  Every quarter a Team gets an award in recognition for their Team Caught Being Safe the most 

times.  Congratulations to Bennettôs Team #6!  Most of all, we congratulate all at West who make it a safer 

place to work.  That really is the point of it all.  Safety First.  Everyone wins.  Good job! 



CLAIRE GARDINER AND HER FAMILY VISIT IRELAND   By Cathy Gardiner (Proud Mother) 

Claire and her family traveled to Ireland for 2 weeks in June.  They visited Giants Causeway, the Shrine in 

Knock, met family that live in Co. Mayo and went to Achill and Aran Islands.  They stayed at several B&Bs 

and 200 hundred year old cottages along the way.  They traveled to Dingle, Galway and Dublin avoiding sheep 

on all the narrow roads of Ireland.  Claire enjoyed her first Guinness and received a certificate for pouring the 

perfect pour.  The Cliffs of Moher, watching Riverdance in Dublin and meeting wonderful people along the 

way made for a grand holiday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              CRAFT BEER FESTIVAL  

              CHECK PRESENTATION  

 

In May of 2018 a Craft Beer Festival was 

held in Schrader Park here in 

Manchester.  Lafayette Industries had an 

information booth that was manned by 

several Lafayette volunteers.  Rob Libera 

was presented a check from the proceeds 

of that Festival on July 18th.  Thank you 

to everyone involved. 

 

 

 

From Left to Right:   Alderman Rich Baumann, Mayor Mike Clement, Lafayette Industriesô Rob Libera,  

Parks and Rec Director Eileen Collins 


